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Jenny E. Sparks

From: Patrick Gavin
Sent: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 3:08 PM
To: Danny Peltier
Subject: Here you go
Attachments: 160222 APA.doc; 160222 Quest.doc; 160222 Quest.pdf; 160222 APA.pdf; 160222 Board Agenda 

Item--High Stakes Reviews.pdf; 160222 Board Agenda Item--High Stakes Review.doc

Here are word and adobe versions of the other stuff 
 
 
 
Patrick J. Gavin 
Executive Director 
State Public Charter School Authority 
1749 North Stewart Street, Suite 40 
Carson City,  NV  89706 
Direct: 775‐687‐9160 
Office: 775‐687‐9174 
Fax: 775‐687‐9113 
 
Follow us on Twitter: @NevadaCharters 
Starting a School? Join our charter applicant listserv: CharterStarters@listserv.state.nv.us 
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BRIAN SANDOVAL 

Governor 
STATE OF NEVADA PATRICK GAVIN 

Executive Director 
 

 
 

 

STATE PUBLIC CHARTER SCHOOL AUTHORITY 
 

1749 North Stewart Street Suite 40 
Carson City, Nevada  89706-2543 

(775) 687 - 9174  ·  Fax: (775) 687 - 9113 
 

BRIEFING MEMORANDUM 

TO: SPCSA Board 
FROM: Patrick Gavin and Adam Johnson 

SUBJECT: Amendment of Contracts to Permit Postponement of High Stakes Reviews to April 29 

DATE: February 22, 2016 
 
Background:  
 
The Authority imposed the High Stakes Review of Beacon Academy of Nevada as part of its 
resolution renewing the school.  Subsequently, Beacon requested an amendment to its enrollment 
and agreed to the postponement of the High Stakes Review to the first quarter of calendar year 
2016.  At Beacon’s request, staff agreed to schedule the High Stakes review for the March meeting 
to permit the school the maximum amount of time to assemble evidence for consideration by the 
Board.   
 
In late January, Beacon Academy of Nevada inquired of staff regarding the postponement of its 
high stakes review from March 25, 2016 to April 29, 2016 to allow for greater participation of 
parents, students, staff, and board members who are otherwise out of town due to Spring Break and 
Good Friday.  As a postponement would have scheduled the High Stakes Review to a period outside 
of the first quarter of 2016, staff advised that this change was not possible.   
 
Beacon Academy of Nevada subsequently contacted the Board Chair and requested additional 
consideration of their request.  Based on consultation with staff and counsel, it was determined that 
if a postponement is to be offered to Beacon, the same opportunity must be afforded to Nevada 
Virtual Academy.  
 
 
Recommendation: 
 
The Board Chair recommends directing staff to offer both Beacon and Nevada Virtual the 
opportunity to amend their charter contracts to provide for the postponement of the High Stakes 
review to the April 29, 2016 board meeting.  The due date for any such amendment request is 
March 11, 2016. In the event that the schools accept that opportunity, staff are authorized to amend 
the charter contracts.   
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